
Safeguarding data has been published today taken from annual safeguarding returns, collected by dioceses in 2018 and sent to the National

Safeguarding Team. It also contains comparison on data collected over the three previous years 2015-17.

The majority of safeguarding-related concerns or allegations relate to children or vulnerable adults who attend or who have contact with the

Church and their lives within the community.

Overall the number of concerns or allegations reported to dioceses in 2018 relating to children, young people and vulnerable adults in the

Church was 2,504. This compares to 3287 in 2017, and is slightly higher than 2015 and slightly lower than 2016.

A quarter of concerns or allegations in 2018 required reporting to statutory authorities similar to 2017

In 2018, 16% of all concerns (400 cases) relate to clergy, including retired and deceased clergy, a slight increase on the average for 2015-17

which was around 12%. There are currently around 20,000 active clergy in the Church.

Safeguarding-related disciplinary measures against clergy decreased in 2018 and combined with the increase in reports against clergy this

suggests that more concerns are being raised earlier because there are greater overall numbers of reports but lower numbers of disciplinary

cases.

The Bishop of Manchester, David Walker, a member of the National Safeguarding Steering Group, said: “In any report about data of this nature, it

is important to recognise that behind each statistic are real human lives and that this is a snapshot of the vital safeguarding work going on in all

our 16,000 churches across the country.  As the report states it is most likely that where there is an increase compared to previous years this

reflects the impact of safeguarding training across the whole Church, and the increased likelihood that people will report concerns to their

diocesan safeguarding adviser, where there may have been greater reticence in the past. The NST will continue to study trends over a longer

period to inform its ongoing safeguarding work and has committed to publishing data on an annual basis.”

Source URL: https://www.churchofengland.org/safeguarding/safeguarding-news-releases/safeguarding-data-2018
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